
 

 

 
Appendix “A” 

 
 

 
Application No. 
& Date Valid: 
 

20/00593/FULPP 
 

14th August 2020 
 

Proposal: Alterations and extensions to existing dwelling to form 2 three-
bedroom semi-detached dwellings and 1 three bedroom 
detached dwelling house with parking and additional dropped 
kerb at 16 Churchill Avenue Aldershot Hampshire GU12 4JR 
 

Applicant: Mrs Fahmida Mandozai 
 
 
Reasons: 
 

 
 
 1 The proposed development, by reason of the number and 

design of dwellings proposed, the lack of spacing around 
the buildings,  their position within the plot, and with a 
frontage dominated by parking, would result in an 
incongruous development that would be over dominant in 
the street scene and which does not reflect the prevailing 
character of the area, to its detriment.  The proposal 
would therefore constitute an unacceptable 
overdevelopment of the site, contrary to Policies DE1 and 
DE11 of the Rushmoor Local Plan and the National 
Planning Policy Framework/Practice Guidance. 

 
 2 The proposal, by reason of the bulk and mass of building 

alongside the boundary with the adjoining property to the 
north-west, would have unacceptable impact upon the 
light, outlook and amenity of the occupiers of that 
property, contrary to Policies DE1 and DE11 of the 
Rushmoor Local Plan. 

 
 3 The proposed development makes no provision to 

address the likely significant impact of the additional 
residential unit on the objectives and nature conservation 
interests of the Thames Basin Heaths Special Protection 
Area. The proposal does not include any information to 
demonstrate how the development will enhance bio-
diversity within the site to produce a net gain in 
biodiversity. The proposals are thereby contrary to the 
requirements of retained South East Plan Policy NRM6 
and Policies NE1 and NE4 of the Rushmoor Local Plan. 

 
 4 The proposals fail to provide details of appropriate 

surface water drainage for the development as required 
by adopted Rushmoor Local Plan Policy NE8. 

 


